
Dear Friends,

Our thoughts are with you and your family, and we hope that this message finds you in good health. The years 2019 
and 2020 were a time of challenge, transition, and resiliency that none of us have experienced before. In the face of 
the unprecedented public health crisis caused by the COVID-19 pandemic, Kids First Health Care remains 
committed to our mission of improving the health and well-being of infants, children, and youth and doing it 
through community partnerships. At times like these, we are reminded of the importance of providing health care to 
those who need it most and working together to support our community. We believe that healthier tomorrows are 
ahead, and your partnership is vital in getting there.

Over the past year, Kids First has navigated school clinic closures and reopenings, launched electronic patient 
enrollment forms, expanded our methods of patient and family outreach, began offering telemedicine services and 
supported local school districts’ adoption of COVID-19 protocols. Beyond the demands of our day-to-day work, we 
have stayed focus on building our future by creating a strong infrastructure, enhancing standards and efficiencies, 
supporting leadership development and adopting organization cultural norms. We are also busy planning a new 
main clinic and administrative office site to be located alongside other health and human service programs 
beginning in 2021. Through close collaboration with local partners, we’ve co-created a vision for the Commerce 
City Community Campus where children and families will have access to a variety of services to support their overall 
wellbeing. 

As we look forward to the year ahead, we recognize that our community is experiencing a profound sense of 
instability and that many families will need our services more than ever before. We are working hard to meet the 
evolving needs in the community, and we are deeply grateful for your partnership and support. Thank you for your 
dedication to creating healthier tomorrows for our children!

In good health,

Whitney Gustin Connor, Executive Director

Tom Green, FY20-21 Board President
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Our Mission:  Kids First Health Care is committed to improving the health and well-being of infants, 

children, and youth through providing primary and preventive health services in partnership with 

schools and other community organizations.

Our Values

Quality:

Serving ALL children 
regardless of financial 
status, nationality, race, 
gender or sexual 
orientation. 

Providing high-quality 
and affordable health 
care that is patient-
centered and evidence-
based.

Building quality 
relationships based on 
mutual respect and trust 
with families, community 
and partners, and with 
one another.

Relationships: 
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Integrated health care

services for low-income,

uninsured and under-

insured children at health

centers in Brighton,

Commerce City, Thornton,

and Westminster

Immunizations
administered

871

Insurance applications 
submitted for children's 
coverage

275 $1,176,275

In uncompensated care provided

83%

Our Services

by the 

School nursing services,

striving to address the

health needs of nearly

16,000 students in 36

schools and programs in

two school districts

7,521

Health care visits
for children

Infants, children
and teens served

10,895

Health screenings provided 
by school nurses in two 

districts 

Since 1978... 78,296     children served 204,464     health care visits provided

Percentage of budget
directed towards clients
and services

Numbers 

3,328 4,896

Dental care visits
provided for teens

2019-2020

Enrollment assistance for 
public health insurance 
to help ensure children's 
access to health care and 
resources for basic needs
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Key Performance Indicators

Board of Directors Pediatric Health Centers 

Sources of Funding—$4,121,035

Commerce City Locations

Use of Funds—$3,879,387

52%
of Kids First Medicaid 
patients (ages 0 to 21) 
had a dental visit.

Commerce City Clinic
Adams City Middle School
Kearney Middle School
Adams City High School
Lester Arnold High School

Westminster Location

Financial Performance

Thornton High School

Thornton Location

Phone: 303.289.1086   Web: www.kidsfirsthealthcare.org   Address: 4675 E. 69th Ave., Commerce City, CO 80022   Email: info@kidsfirsthealthcare.org

Brighton Location
Brighton High School

"I was a patient of Kids First Health Care when I was 17 years old.  My 

parents and I liked it from the first visit, because of the excellent care 

and service. Later in life my children became patients and we have 

visited the clinic for routine exams, vaccinations and various other 

health ailments. I can say that the Kids First staff are excellent and have 

always taken care of my family. We are all gratelful for your help and 
care. Thank you.  ” 

— Mother of five Kids First Health Care patients

73%
of Kids First patients 
(ages 2 to 21) 
received a BMI 
assessment.

69%
of Kids First patients 
(ages 12 to 21) received 
a depression screen.

 Health Care Services (64%)

School Nursing Services (18%)

Administration (12%)

Fundraising/Outreach (5%)

Officers 
 Brenda Hampel, President, Connecting the Dots Consulting 
 Dan Clark, Secretary, Clark Consulting Group
 Bill Patterson, Treasurer, Via Mobility Services

Directors
 Kristine Gauthier, PhD, MPH, PNP-BC, University of Colorado 
        College of Nursing
 Tom Green, United Power
 Dale M. Mingilton, Adams 14 Education Foundation
 Mike Pascoe, PhD, University of Colorado Anschutz Medical
        Campus, School of Medicine
 Akshay Pradhan, Esq., Hampton & Pigott LLP
 Alexander Rosado, Business and Revenue Development  
Jessica Sandgren, City of Thornton Council Member  Roger 
Stace, University of Colorado Denver
 Curtis Stepan, Ascent Medical Consultants

Early Learning Center at Gregory Hill




